
TOWN OF WORTHINGTON

The Worthington Town Council met for their monthly meeting at the Worthington

Town Hall at 6:30 pm on May 10th 2022. Members present were Tom Franklin,

Kim Archer, Gerren Cullison , Brian Stoner and Barry Hoover.

ہےمكملے

MINUTES

MAY 10, 2022

Tom Franklin made the motion to approve the previous monthly minutes with Kim

Archer being the second . Motion carried . Brian Stoner made the motion to

approve the claims with Barry Hoover being the second . Motion carried.

Wessler Engineering was at the meeting to explain what the $22,000.00 that was

paid to Wessler was used for. The task was a WWTP Improvements Evaluation . A

full report is available in the Clerk's office.

Mr. Ty Graves from Wessler apologized for how their representative came across

to the board . Brian Stoner made the motion to have Wessler give a propose 1 for an

engineer report with Kim Archer being the second . Motion carried . There was

discussion about what the cost of a project would be , how it would be financed.

Michelle Carrico from SIDC was present and had some ideas.

Megan Saylor was here to talk about the sidewalks on Jefferson St. She told the

board theirs was bumped up and uneven . Making it hard to walk on them. She

(Megan) was told that the town didn't take out sidewalks and replace them. If

they take out the sidewalks , the town will haul off the concrete but they have to

replace them .

Debbie Dyer, the town clerk/treasurer ask the board about checking into new

health insurance for the employees . They (board) agreed that she should look

around. Larry Dyar sold his book of business to an agency in Blooming ton .

With nothing further Tom Franklin made the motion to adjourn with Kim Archer

being the second . Motion carried .

Gerren Cullison, President Deborah Dyer, Clerk/Treasurer


